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PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

The last newsletter of a very eventful and very successful term is upon us 

and as we move into the holidays at the end of the week, it is useful to 

briefly reflect on the last 11 weeks.  We have seen a range of significant 

sporting events throughout the course of the term characterised by 

positive team spirit, excellent behaviour and school pride, various 

excursions to Adelaide to capitalise on the Fringe and Festival, a couple 

of school camps, the formal induction of House Captains and Student 

Council Members, the Community Opening of the Performing Arts 

Centre, the Senior School Formal held last weekend, a range of subject 

excursions, the introduction of Student Led Conferences, staff Professional 

Development and the list goes on. These have predominantly been the 

result of the hard work of highly dedicated and professional staff who 

willingly go the extra mile, in addition to their teaching and other 

professional commitments, to ensure that students are provided with 

diverse and rich learning opportunities. As the term swiftly winds to a 

conclusion I thank all staff for their fine efforts this term, and congratulate 

all students, who, by positively taking up some of the many enrichment 

opportunities and by applying themselves to their studies have 

progressed well this term .  

Term 1 Results 

As highlighted above the Term 1 calendar is filled with events and diverse 

opportunities for students to enrich their school life.  It is exceptionally 

pleasing to see that while these fine opportunities are available to our 

students they continue to focus on their school work and seek to 

consolidate and extend their learning.  

This is very evident again in the Term 1 grade data sets with almost every 

element outlined on this yearõs Site Improvement Plan (SIP) showing 

growth on the same time last year and continuing the strong 

improvement trend evident over the last number of years.  In terms of 

improving the percentage of passing grades we conclude the term with 

94% of grades being a òCó or better, continuing 7 years of continual 

improvement.  62.54% of grades were in the òA and Bó range, up 8.38% 

on the same time last year and reflecting five years of continual 

improvement.  The Term 1 data also reflects a 10.64% increase in the 

number of students passing all their subjects and at just on 80% reflects 

the best result in the last 18 years and 4 years of consistent improvement.  

I congratulate all who have been a part of this improvement journey and 

encourage all our students to continue to strive to excel and push 

themselves to extend the boundaries of what they thought possible.  To 

do so is habit forming, character -building and life -shaping and for those 

who continue to tread this path, their future is exceptionally bright.  

 Attendance  

While the overall attendance rate has fallen from 92.8%, as notified in the 

last newsletter, to 91.2% today, this still reflects the equal best overall rate 

to this point in the year, for the last 10 years.   As noted in previous 
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newsletters, the overall attendance rate tends to 

decline as the year progresses, and while the 

current attendance rate is pleasing, it must be 

sustained throughout each term to support 

learning.  Clearly regular attendance remains a 

major factor in student success at school.  Of 

course, while student preparedness to work hard 

and to seek to improve in all their school work 

also impacts strongly on school success, 

sustained regular attendance throughout the 

year remains a significant determinant of student 

achievement. This can be seen very clearly in 

relation to this termõs outstanding grade data for 

the Year 8 students who have an average 

attendance rate of 93.3% and who have 

attained an amazing 99.09% of passing grades, 

with 96.08% of students passing all their subjects. 

An extraordinary achievement!   

I look forward to this continuing as the year 

progresses and working in partnership with 

families to consistently reinforce this message.   

Staffing  

There is always some staffing news as we 

transition from one term to the next and, in this 

case I want to thank Jess Daniel for her work in 

the Library this term as she has filled the position 

behind Karyn Von -Zieden who has been 

convalescing from her knee replacement 

surgery.  Karynõs convalescence is continuing 

and Jessõ contract in the library has been 

extended for the first  four weeks of next term.  

Senior Formal  

The 2018 Senior Formal was conducted last 

Saturday evening and once again, our Senior 

Students rose to the occasion and presented 

themselves with real pride and sophistication.  It is 

at such times that staff, and parents, are clearly 

reminded that these students are no longer the 

children who joined our school a few short years 

ago.  Now, young men and women, they crouch 

at the threshold of their adult lives beyond school 

ð and last Saturday night this was starkly obvious.  

I congratulate the students on their positive 

attitude, their fine presentation and their real 

sense of friendliness and community.  Feedback 

on the night has been overwhelmingly positive 

and I want to thank the many staff who 

supported the evening and particularly Carena 

Brookes and Kerry Williams for taking the lead 

again this year in organising the event.  I want to 

also acknowledge and sincerely thank the 

members of the schoolõs Governing Council who 

served as the waiting staff on the evening.  Well 

done to all involved.  A fine event.  

Balaklava Eisteddfod Society Donation  

It was certainly a wonderful and very welcome 

surprise to receive, from the Balaklava Eisteddfod 

Society, a cheque for $2000 to support the 

school in paying for its new baby grand piano 

which has taken pride of place in the new 

Performing Arts Centre.  On behalf of the school 

community and the Performing Arts team, I sincerely 

thank the Eisteddfod Society for this very generous 

donation and look forward to seeing both the school 

and the broader Balaklava Arts community making 

great use of this wonderful new and very well 

equipped facility.  

Early Dismissal  

The school will dismiss, as we normally do on the last 

day of term, at 2.20.  

Reminder ð Pupil Free Day ð Monday 30 th April  

The second of the Lower Mid North Partnership 

Professional Development days for 2018 will occur on 

the first day of next term; Monday 30 th April.  On this 

day all staff from the 15 sites of the Lower Mid North 

Educational Partnership will be undertaking further 

professional development in òUnderstanding Povertyó 

its impact on student learning and implications for 

teacher practice and methodology.    

I wish all a safe and happy holiday and look forward 

to an equally positive and successful Term 2.  

Mark Healy  

DEPUTYõS REPORT 

Year 7 -8 Transition Process  

As part of the Year 7 transition process I have already 

visited three of our four main feeder schools over the 

past few weeks. This was an opportunity for Year 7 

parents and students to meet me in an informal 

meeting and ask any questions they may have. The 

final meeting will take place Wednesday 11 th April at 

Owen Primary School.  

Open Night  

On Wednesday 23 rd May (Week 4, Term 2) our school 

will be open to the public, and in particular the Year 7 

students and families who would like to see more of 

what we have to offer. We will meet in our new 

Science building at 4:30pm for a short information 

session, where staff and students will speak about a 

range of opportunities. Then our students will act as 

guides and direct our visitors to each of our different 

learning areas, discussing the highlights and aspects of 

the school throughout the tour. We will finish back in 

the Science building at 6:30pm with refreshments and 

an opportunity to answer any questions. A crèche will 

be offered to help support parents of younger 

children.  

NAPLAN 

Year 9s and their families are reminded that all Year 9 

students across Australia will sit the annual NAPLAN 

Tests in Week 3 of next term. We have been busy 

preparing students in all areas of these tests, and look 

forward to their best efforts during this testing period. 

An incentive program is in place to encourage full 

participation and effort.  

All students are expected to attend school during the 

NAPLAN testing period and participate in all the tests. 

If absent on any one day, your child will sit the test on 

the Friday of that week. If you have any concerns 

about your childõs participation in the NAPLAN tests 



please contact Kerry Williams at the school on 8862 

0600 prior to the testing.  

Bus Issues 

Students and parents are reminded that students 

travelling on buses must comply with the BHS Bus 

policy. They need to listen to their bus driver and 

follow their instructions. Any inappropriate behaviour 

will not be tolerated and consequences will apply. 

Wearing seatbelts is compulsory and I will work with 

bus drivers to ensure all students wear their seatbelts 

and remain in their seats whilst travelling on the bus 

to and from school. Students must get off buses and 

move directly onto the school grounds. They are not 

to go up the street into Balaklava unless they have 

written permission from parents and this has been 

organised prior to the day.  

Any students who want to make an occasional 

change to the bus they travel on must provide a 

note from their parents 24hours prior to travel so this 

can be coordinated through the primary school. The 

high school MUST be aware of any changes to travel. 

As sports practise starts again though the winter 

months any students wishing to make an extended 

change to travel so they can access sport must 

complete the appropriate paperwork; please see 

Mrs Cmrlec in the front office to arrange this.  

Uniforms 

With the cooler weather just starting it is time to get 

out the winter uniforms to make sure that your child 

has the appropriate items. The term holidays will be a 

great opportunity to ensure that they are equipped 

with grey/navy trousers or navy track pants (no large 

logos or stripes) white or navy polo shirts and navy 

embroidered rugby top, hoodie or bomber jacket 

which are all available from TADs in Balaklava along 

with other school clothing items. The school also has 

a variety of second hand uniforms available for sale 

at a very low cost. The hoodie was implemented as 

a new item in the dress code policy from the start of 

2017 and has proved to be very popular among 

students. NO hoodies will be accepted as layered 

wear that are not in the school colours of navy or 

white.  

Jeans, leggings black clothing and coloured jumpers 

are not part of the school uniform. Please support 

your child by providing them with the correct school 

uniform.  

Senior School Formal  

Last Saturday night the Town Hall was transformed 

into an Enchanted Forest with Year 11 and 12 

students attending the Senior School Formal. The 

studentsõ behaviour was excellent and was 

commented on by the photographers who thought 

they were well -mannered, polite and patient. Thank 

you to the many volunteers who helped organise the 

event the main contributor being Carena Brookes 

with students Stephanie Wildman, Claudia Groth and 

Chloe Hoepner. There were many staff (and 

partners) who helped set up, clean up and 

chaperone including Wally Radowicz, Mark Healy, 

Ray Tooth, Kerry & Stephen Williams, Nancy 

Harrington, Trish Langdon, Chelsea McCormack, 

David Szular & Mandie ***, Lucy Thiel, Rosemary 

Goode, Sue Pratt, James Mussared, Kelly Schubert, 

Alison Schahinger and Ash *****, Gavin Harding, 

Dave Pratt and Jamie Banwell. Thank you to the 

Governing Council members who helped serve 

food, these included Mandy Tiller, Katrina Gameau, 

Stuart Lamond, Catherine Karklins and Sheralyn 

Bond . A huge thank you to Katrina and Stuart who 

have assisted at the last four and two formals 

respectively who were helping at their last formal 

this year.  

Facebook  

Were you aware that we have a Facebook page? 

You can find us and like us at 

www.facebook.com/balaklavahighschool . This is 

another way you can keep up to date with 

information about our  school. The page has been 

set up to keep parents and students informed 

about current events happening at our school. It is 

also another way students can contact us if they 

are being bullied or harassed. Please like us on 

Facebook and keep up -to -date with the latest 

information!  

Kerry Williams  
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8HE3 SCIENCE ð ENERGY CONVERTERS 

Ms Brookesõ Yr 8 Science class have been exploring 

the concept that energy can be transferred and 

transformed between objects by making their very 

Rube Goldberg machine. Team work, creative 

thinking and problem solving were the key 

capabilities needed in order to use everyday 

objects to make a machine that would perform a 

task like popping a balloon or ringing a bell.  

Emily, Nick, Montana & Dom  

Our energy converter popped a balloon with a pin. 

We used dominos to drop a weight onto a pulley 

which raised a balloon up to a pin. POP!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abigail & Jess  

Our energy converter used the energy from a 

pendulum to send a train down tracks to hit 

dominos which then knocked a ball down a tunnel 

to ring the bell.  

 

Matthew, Tyler & 

Ryan  

 

Our energy 

converterõs purpose 

was to pop a 

balloon at the end, 

it started with a golf 

ball to knock a 

smaller ball to go 

down a ramp into a 

pulley to knock 

over some 

dominoes to knock 

a ball into another 

pulley to pop a 

balloon.  

 

 

 

 

  

Emily, Harriet & Kayleigh  

Our energy converter's purpose was to make a bi -

carb soda and vinegar reaction. We used ramps, 

toy cars, a tube, cups, bi -carb soda, vinegar and 

dominos, we also made a lot of modifications.  

 



 

BARGAINS! - GET THE ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 

Help the Student Council raise much needed funds 

to help finish the half -court basketball courts and 

new footy goal posts and you will be able save 

hundreds of dollars on things you love to do.  

These books are a fantastic way of saving money! 

Whether you like the occasional meal at a pub or 

restaurant, takeaway, movie tickets, adventure 

activities, footy tickets, discounts on shopping (eg 

Chemist Warehouse, Woolworths, Drakes, 

ShoeShed, Sportspower etc) you will get your 

money back with three or four vouchers.  

Books are available or you can upload the app 

onto your phone ñboth available at $70.  

Check the sample book out in the front office on 

online.  

PLUS, order now to receive over $150 of bonus Early 

Bird Offers (hurry, these sell out quickly).  

follow the link 

www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderboo

ks/1s61485  

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Academy Photographers  have now  placed online 

our sport and special group photos.  

Parents can view and purchase these photos on 

their website www.academyphoto.com.au  using 

the following shoot keys.  

Shoot Key:  UV8PGB9H 

If Students are in multiple groups, Shoot keys can be 

ôchangedõ during the ordering process to continue 

to purchase.  

Alternatively, you can view the photos online and 

then contact their office on 1800 816 224 and place 

an order over the phone.  

All orders will be posted directly to the customerõs 

home address.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bianca, Charli & Jorjah  

We wanted our machine to crack an egg. It took a 

bit of time to set up the dominos over and over 

again but in the end we got there.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Adam & Dylan  

In my group we used a train, some train tracks and 

pins. When we did our demo it was unsuccessful.  
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YEAR 8 TERM 1 REPORT  

Transitioning from primary school to high school is 

indeed an exciting experience. Moving from a 

classroom setting where you are with the same 

teacher for most of your subjects to a system where 

you have a range of different teachers in different 

areas of the school can be confusing at first but 

can bring great experiences and reward. Our Year 

8 Homegroup teachers Cerys Howson, Alison 

Schahinger and Dylan Welford have worked 

exceptionally hard to foster a supportive, respectful 

and collegial environment within their respective 

Homegroups through a range of different events 

and strategies:  

Year 8 Camp  

Port Hughes was a new destination for the Year 8 

camp, as was the duration and activities 

undertaken. Even though the weather was 

exceptionally hot the students undertook activities 

with a great deal of positivity and were indeed very 

well -behaved throughout their time away from 

school. Students enjoyed a range of team -building 

activities down at the local beach and night time 

experiences such as an outdoor cinema.  

Mr Welford's Homegroup  

Ms Howson's Homegroup  

Ms Schahinger's Homegroup  

 

Year 8  Meet and Greet Night  

It was terrific to see so many parents attend this 

event, having the opportunity to meet their childõs 

Homegroup and subject teachers in a relaxed 

environment. I hope parents found this evening 

informative and I encourage parents to keep an eye 

out for other school events that will be on throughout 

the year such as Open Night, Showcase and Art 

Gallery Exhibition where you may see examples of 

your childõs work on display. 

Pastoral Care  

Every Wednesday during lesson 5 and 6 students 

have Pastoral Care. This is an opportunity for their 

Homegroup teacher to undertake wellbeing, team 

building and supportive activities to help support the 

development of your child not only academically 

but socially and emotionally. This is also the first year 

in which we have implemented the Year 8 Mentor 

Program run by our Student Council Facilitator, Luke 

Clark. This is where Year 8 students are paired with a 

Student Council member from Year 10, 11 or 12 who 

they meet with once every three weeks. Within these 

meetings there are often set tasks to gauge student 

wellbeing and levels of engagement within their 

education. There is also the opportunity for more of 

an informal chat and a chance for the older students 

to pass on advice and lessons learnt through their 

own educational experience. Any information that 

requires action is passed onto me as the year level 

coordinator and to other  support staff and teachers, 

as necessary.  

Pastoral Care also provides the opportunity for Inter -

Homegroup competition and fun: Mr Welfordõs 

Homegroup won both the indoor soccer competition 

and Easter egg hunt, while Ms Howsonõs Homegroup 

won the dodge ball competition. Bad luck to Ms 

Schahingerõs Homegroup there is always next time. 

Student Achievement  

This cohort of students have indeed risen to the 

challenges that have been presented to them this  

term, demonstrating an enthusiasm for learning and 



a growing sense of supportiveness within their 

Homegroup. Evidence of this progress can be seen in 

the grade data for this cohort where 96% of students 

have passed all their subjects, 25% of grades are A 

grades and 48% are B grades. This is a remarkable 

achievement and is testament to the fantastic 

attitude that our students are taking into a range of 

different subject areas. I encourage them to take this 

proactive approach into the rest of 2018. The grade 

data and level of student engagement is a clear 

reflection of the hard work and innovative 

approaches our Year 8 subject teachers bring to their 

classrooms. I would also like to give a special thank 

you to the Year 8 Homegroup teachers Cerys Howson, 

Alison Schahinger and Dylan Welford who have 

fostered such supportive and positive Homegroup 

environments.  

I wish all our Year 8 students a safe and happy 

holidays, which they have certainly earned.  

Joshua LaGrutta  

Yr 8 Coordinator  

SPORT NEWS 

On Friday 16 th March, students, staff, parents and 

assorted family members descended on the Balaklava 

High School oval for Sports Day in their House colours. 

In tough, windy conditions, spectators were treated to 

highly competitive track, field and novelty events.  

Just like last year, the staff v House Captain v Parent 

relay was an entertaining event to finish the day.  

House Captains are commended for filling the 

majority of events, with the closeness of the final 

House points tally testament to evenness of 

competition on the day. PE staff, school staff, student 

and parent  volunteers are also commended for their 

efforts on the day to help make the day fun, 

memorable and smoothly organised. It was pleasing 

to receive such positive feedback from those who 

attended this event. Congratulations to Keith who did 

the double in 2018 in winning both the swimming and 

athletics carnivals.  

SPORTS DAY RESULTS: 

 HOUSE POINTS: 

 KEITH ð 920.5 

 WALTER ð 904 

 JAMES ð 865.5 

 ROSS ð 850 

 

 

 

INDIVIDUAL AGE GROUP WINNERS 

U14  Shannon Schutt (RU), Jack McLean (W)  

          Tiarhn Carpenter (RU), Mel Myers (W)  

U15  Cody Redpath/Lachlan Hendry(RU), 

 Jayden Hendry (W)  

           Abbie McArdle (RU), Tahneil McArdle (W)  

U16   Isaac Pepe (RU), Karl Binka (W)  

           Sianna Bond (RU), Chloe Lamond (W)  

OPEN  Kon Toumaras (RU), Jacob van Dijk (W)  

            Rachel Dunstan (RU), Keisha Gregory (W)  

 

The students who could run the fastest, jump the 

highest and throw the furthest were selected to 

represent Balaklava High School in InterSchool 

Athletics held in Kapunda. (see report to follow)  

Term 2 brings a start to our school knockout 

competitions. Students will be notified as events start 

to occur. Students and parents can stay up to date 

with school sport via the School Sport SA webpage 

(www.decd.sa.gov.au/sport ) or School Sport SA 

Facebook page. These forums will provide 

information of event times, locations and knockout 

draws. If interested, students can also nominate and 

register independently to be a part of School Sport at 

a State level. The information is all provided on these 

forums and I will be advertising such opportunities on 

the PE noticeboard outside H3 next term.  

Michael Brooks  

PE Coordinator  

 

Interschool Athletics  

On Thursday 22 nd  March, Balaklava High School 

students headed to Kapunda to compete in the 

annual Interschool  Athletics competition. Competing  

agianst Kapunda High School,  Clare High School, 

Riverton High School and Burra High School we had 

quite a  successful day, the team finishing 3 rd overall 

and 2 nd  in the Handicap Shield, narrowly defeated by 

Riverton.  

There were many individual successes, including the 

following students who placed 1 st in their event:  

Mel Myers U14 100m, U14 200m  

Liam Bigg U15 Discus  

Cody Redpath U16 Long Jump, U15 High Jump  

Chris Damiani U21 Shot Put  

 

We also had 4 students who competed  honourably 

all day and deserve recognition for their consistent 

and outstanding achievements:  

Mel Myers U14 Girl Winner  

Cody Redpath U15 Boy winner  

Jack McLean U14 Boy Runner Up  

Karl Binka U16 Boy Runner Up  

 

http://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sport

